## To the Chair and Members of SPPC:

Earlier this year, Council successfully submitted 10 important projects for approval under the first intake of the PTIF funding envelope.

In preparation for the second intake, which is expected to open in the second quarter of 2020, we would like to direct our transportation staff to consider a number of transit improvement projects in the West of London.

In consultation with the City Engineer, this work can be done under the current contract with our consultants as long as we move quickly on this direction.

As such, we encourage you to support the following motion:

That civic administration BE REQUESTED to review and report back with recommendations for providing higher order transit service and/or transit improvement projects to West London, including but not limited to potential modifications of the West Connection project that address:

- i. options for higher order transit serving West London, including the extension of service further west;
- ii. local service integration opportunities;
- iii. additional road design alternatives along the corridor, including a review of lane configurations and options for phased delivery;
- iv. the possibility of a quick-start program that includes prioritized intersections with mixed traffic routes,
- v. opportunities for park and ride; and
- vi. the possible need for electric bus infrastructure.

Respectfully submitted,

Councillor Anna Hopkins – Ward 9 Councillor Josh Morgan – Ward 7 Councillor Steve Lehman – Ward 8